1 October 2018 School Council Meeting Minutes

Attendees:

Cathy Oliver

Angee Orvis

Paul Stokes

Mike Baxter

Corrine Lalonde

Sara-Lynn Dunlop

Barb Jelly

Kortney Thomas

Caeleigh Fowler

Carolyn Wells

Nathalie Canto

Charlene Hammond

Kristen Rudd

Linda Green

Brandi Boles

Dawn Braid

Amelie Smith – Student Representative

Krista Haidner – Staff Representative

Sara-Jo Ottewell - Vice-Principal

Darrell Bax – Principal

Nominations & Elections for 2018/2019 School Council 

The following were acclaimed as voting members of School Council:

Cathy Oliver, Angee Orvis – Co-Chairs

Paul Stokes – Secretary

Mike Baxter – Treasurer 

Corrine Lalonde, Sara-Lynn Dunlop, Barb Jelly, Kortney Thomas, Caeleigh Fowler, Carolyn Wells, Nathalie Canto, Charlene Hammond, Kristen Rudd, Linda Green – Voting Members
Call to Order, 6:42pm

1. Approval of the Agenda
Moved by Mike Baxter and seconded by Barb Jelly that the agenda be approved 

Motion Carried.

2. Approval of the Minutes of September 17, 2018
Moved by Angee Orvis and seconded by Mike Baxter that the minutes be approved. 

Motion Carried.

Business Arising from the Minutes

3. Playground Update
A representative from Blue Imp and a School Board representative met with Mr. Bax. The Blue Imp rep is preparing quotes on recommended equipment and may be able to install before the winter.

4. Fun Fair Review
The Fun Fair profit was just over $442.00. Barb Jelly noted that the DJ during the event played a couple of songs with inappropriate lyrics – the playlist should be approved prior to the next fun fair.
School Report

5. Fundraising Plan 
Moved by Cathy Oliver and seconded by Mike Baxter that the fundraising plan be approved with the addition of “Silent Auction” to line 14 and line 37: “All year; pancake breakfast; GSN”. Motion Carried.

6. Field Trip Plan
Moved by Cathy Oliver and seconded by Barb Jelly that the field trip plan be approved as presented. Motion Carried.

7. Bathroom Door Decorating
Mrs Ottewell checked requirements with the Board. Vinyl decals are allowed and Angee Orvis is assisting with further planning. 

8. Teacher Report
Krista Haidner shared a report from the teachers indicating that the year is off to a great start. The shuffle has not resulted in any complaints and teachers are working hard to get to know all their new students. Following questions from Council members, Mrs Haidner indicated that paper towels and kleenex are often needed in class and most teachers will use Remind to let parents know when donations would be appreciated.

New Business

9. Welcome Back to Worsley BBQ Night
Based on weather reports, Welcome Back Night will go ahead on Tuesday October 2. Coolers are still needed and can be brought to the office by 2pm on Tuesday. A sign-up sheet will be available during the evening for upcoming student-led conferences. 
Next Meeting Date
10. The next meeting will be on November 5, 2018.

Adjournment
